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	Arbeitsgemeinschaft Europäischer Chorverbände ivzw.

Union of European Choral Federations ivzw. 

Union des Fédérations Chorales Européennes ivzw. 





Dear colleagues, 
The annual composition prize is an important part of our common work. The most important aim, namely the appreciation and dissemination over Europe from good choral music, only can be realised with the help of all the members.  I hope with this letter to stimulate this initiative.

We hope that some of the award-winning compositions have been performed in the course of the past months, but we haven’t received up to now any message about it.  The EuroChor in Pomáz performed Hymnus at Galli cantum from Péter Thóth (prize winner 2009) under the direction of Éva Kollár.
The entries for the Golden Diapason 2010 are expected at the latest on November 30 2009.  Please don’t wait the last moment and send us the scores preferably as soon as possible to my address:  Urbain Van Asch, Grensstraat 9, B 1981 Hofstade (Belgium). Eventually you can send the scores by e-mail at urbain.van.asch@telenet.be . So I can in a first view examine the conformity with the rules.
As a reminder I give you herewith the main points of the rules:
· Short CV of the composer

· Several works can be submitted

· Formerly send works can be re-presented

· The average choir must be able to sing the composition
· The composition must not be older than 10 years

· As a rule the compositions should be a-cappella. Accompaniment is allowed but restricted to one instrument.

From the discussion on the general concept of the prize, during our meeting in Locarno, we mention the following recommendations:
· The duration should be at the least 3 minutes and at the most 5 minutes.
· Arrangements of folk songs are allowed

· The nominated compositions should be judged before submission, by several musicians and based on the rules.
For the Golden Diapason 2010 we make a special appeal to Macedonia and Croatia. Also we look forward to the nominations from the Czech Republic, Italy and Luxembourg. 
Please once more: respect the submit date (November 30 2009) , or better, send your contribution already now.
With kind regards, 

Urbain Van Asch
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